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To Whom it May Concern, 

GAVIN NEWSOM, GOVERNOR 

The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes the Bruns Court 
Pedestrian Overcrossing Project (project) to address the seismic deficiency of the Bruns 
Court Pedestrian Overcrossing (POC) and maintain connectivity for pedestrians 
between Bruns Court and Montclair Park on Moraga Avenue. The project is located at 
postmile 7.9 1 of State Route (SR) 13 in the City of Oakland, Alameda County. 

Caltrans, as lead agency under the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and the 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), has written a CEQA Initial Study with 
Proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS-MND) and a draft Section 4(f) de minimis 
evaluation, The Section 4(f) de minimis evaluation applies to Montclair Park. These 
documents evaluate the potential environmental effects of the proposed project and 
are now available for public review and comments. 

The public comment period will be from September 9, 2023 through October 8, 2023, 
All c omments must be received by 11 :59 pm on October 8, 2023, An elec tronic copy 
of the environmental document can be found online at: 

• https://dot,ca.qov/caltrans-near-me/district-4/d4-popular-links/d4-
environmental-docs 

Printed c opies of the document are available at the Caltrans Distric t 4 Offic e, Public 
Information Offic e, Ground Floor ( 111 Grand Avenue, Oakland, CA 94612) . 
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We invite you to comment on the document by sending an email to 
lily.mu@dot.ca.gov, submitting a comment through the project website 
(https://dot.ca.gov/taltrans-near-me/district-4/d4-popular-links/d4-environmental­
docs), or calling (800) 965-8835. You may also submit a comment via postal mail to: 

" . ATTN: Lily Mu 
California Department of Transportation, District 4 

Office of Environmental Analysis 
P.O. Box 23660, MS-8B 

Oakland, CA 94623-0660 

The project team will hold an online public meeting on Tuesday, September 26, 
2023 at 6:00 p.m. The meeting will include an audiovisual presentation after 
which attendees will be able to ask questions about the project and 
environmental document. 

Additional information about the proposed project and public meeting is available on 
the project website at https://dot.ca.gov /caltrans-near-me/district-4/d4-popular­
links/d4-environmental-docs. 

TTY users may request copies of the document in alternate formats through the 
California Relay Service at (800) 735-2929 (TTY), (800) 735-2929 (Voice) or 711. If 
there are any questions, please contact Lily Mu, Environmental Scientist, at 
(51 OJ 926-0152 or lily.mu@dot.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

WAHIDA RASHID 
Senior Environmental Planner 
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